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Recent incident of discovery of H7 avian influenza virus in 

live chicken imported from the Mainland  
 
On 27 January 2014, the Administration announced that a number of 

samples from a batch of live chicken imported from the Mainland were 
confirmed H7 positive in the H7 Polymerase Chain Reaction test and the 
Administration had decided to adopt corresponding contingency measures to 
prevent the virus from spreading into the community.  Among the contingency 
measures adopted is the closure of the Cheung Sha Wan ("CSW") Temporary 
Wholesale Poultry Market for 21 days until 18 February 2014, during which 
trading of both Mainland and local live poultry will be suspended.  The 
relevant press releases issued by the Administration are in Appendix I. 
 
2. According to media reports, the Administration's decision of imposing a 
21-day ban on live poultry trading had aroused wide public concern, particularly 
from the affected trade including local chicken farmers, wholesalers and 
retailers who would all be suffered from financial losses.  Representatives of 
the industry criticized the Administration for not accepting their suggestion of 
keeping live chickens imported from the Mainland at the Man Kam To Control 
Point until they were confirmed to have no avian influenza viruses infection.  
They also urged the Government to consider separating the supply chain of 
local live chickens from those imported from the Mainland.  The relevant 
media reports on the subject are in Appendix II.  
 
3. In response to a media question about the compensation to the affected 
local chicken farmers on 27 January 2014, the Secretary for Food and Health 
stated that there was an established mechanism of compensation in case there 
would be a need of culling live chickens.  Regarding the statutory 
compensation for animals or birds slaughtered by order of the Director of 
Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation, sections 6(1) and 6(4) of the Public 
Health (Animals and Birds) Ordinance (Cap. 139) stipulates that the 
compensation payable for a bird slaughtered shall not exceed $30. 
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